KCA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
September 17, 2013

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:  Tom Schmitt, Geri Reece, John Lampe, John Snyder, Pat Dahl
Treasurer Report:  The current balance is $21,002.60.  There is one outstanding, uncashed check to Audie Murphy in the amount of $3,297.37, which was written June 5, 2013 for the spring Kansas Speedway fundraiser.  John S. mentioned that he would check into this.  Additionally, Pat D. provided John L. with an itemized list of names for the KCA Student Chapter at Washburn University.  John L. asked the Board for approval to pay for the Student Chapter dues for ten students.  The Board approved this request.
Discussions:  John S. noted that 20 volunteers are needed for the Kansas Speedway.  He plans to split the volunteer needs with Wyandotte County Sheriff’s Office.  The fall 2013 Kansas Speedway fundraiser will be held on October 4, 5, and 6.  It was noted that 10 volunteers will come from the Wyandotte County Sheriff’s Office, 10 volunteers will come through Joe Fowler’s recruitment, and two volunteers will be coming from Washburn University.  It was also mentioned that some volunteers might prefer to work morning or afternoon shifts and that it would be good to know how we can support the Wyandotte County Sheriff’s Office volunteer assistance/efforts without giving up the funding monies that we earn from the fundraiser.
Tom S. suggested that the Board consider scheduling a face-to-face meeting in the near future to discuss PREA standards.  He noted that the first PREA audit at the Military Detention Barracks would occur in November 2014 and would involve 191 mandatory standards.
The next KCA Executive Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 8 at 0800 hours.
